
CITY OF MURRAY HILL
MINUTES

January 10, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. in a meeting room at New Life Church by Mayor Johnson.  Commissioners
present were Kaelin, Rieser, Bennett and Watson.  Also, in attendance was City Clerk/Treasurer Barker and residents;
Tracy Lovell, Pete Bennett, Jim and Paula Sauer and Ed and Mary Karem.

Marcus Winkler, Louisville Metro Councilman representing District 17 that includes Murray Hill and several other small
cities in the area, was present.

Mayor Johnson introduced the two newly elected Commissioners, Andy Watson and Diane Bennett.

Commissioner Kaelin led those in attendance in the pledge of allegiance.

The agenda was presented and approved.

The minutes of the December meeting were presented and a motion made and seconded to approve.  The minutes were
approved unanimously.

Marcus Winkler, Louisville Metro Councilman was introduced.  He spoke about the new administration and took
questions from the Commissioners and those in the audience.  His office puts out an email newsletter every Friday.  You
can receive that by calling his office and signing up.

Commissioner Kaelin reported that a road repair on Murray Hill didn’t seal well.  That will be corrected when it is warmer.

Commissioner Rieser reported that the City will have the Easter Egg Hunt on April 2, 2023 @ 2;00 pm. The rain date will
be April 8, 2023.  The 4th of July picnic will be held this year.  The City wide yard sale will be June 24, 2023 and junk
pickup will be June 26, 2023.  The surrounding neighborhoods will be notified of our plans.

Commissioner Rieser had talked with a resident on Carrington Court about the holly trees on the island.  They have
gotten so big at the bottom she can barely get her car out.  Four Seasons will be notified.  In the spring the city will take
a closer look at all the trees that might need some attention.

Also, it was reported that a shed has been erected on Stonington Court.  The Ordinance Enforcement Officer will be
notified.

Commissioner Rieser passed out copies of the slide presentation that was presented at the Kentucky League of Cities
orientation for new officers.  She pointed out several items that our city might not be adhering to.  The Commissioners
will review the material and it will be discussed at the February meeting.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be February 14, 2023 at 6:30 pm in
an activity room at the New Life Church.

Respectfully submitted,

Henrietta Barker Patrick Johnson
City Clerk Mayor


